LEVI PE/PI Meeting Minutes
February 4, 2014
Attendees: Trish Wood, Kim Heard (LEVI), Janine Pieterse (LUH), JP Butler (SS), Michele Dusenbury (DART)

Professional Training

· The training on the brain and trauma fell through because MESA/DA wanted to focus on law enforcement.
· Options for Q1 are either bystander intervention or The Colorado Link Project.  Trish will explore these options and pick the easiest one to coordinate in limited time.

· There was a discussion about the Q2 training on Elder Abuse and the new law.  The EJC just ran training on this topic in the county for advocates.  JP participated and said it was well attended.  There is concern there won’t be much interest but Janine said they would probably get 20 just from the hospital alone.  It was agreed that the content should focus on the law as the other training was more in-depth and didn’t cover the law as much.  LEVI will get with the EJC/Jackie to arrange the training for the morning of 6/10 as scheduled @ LUH.

TDVAM
· Posters were cut, counted and placed into packages for schools/other distribution sites. Michele took posters to Niwot, JP took some for the Teen Clinic and Janine took a supply for LUH.  LEVI will give to the SROs and will contact committee members if additional help is needed with distribution.  LEVI will also find a contact at Niwot for Michele.
· The TERA letter to the editor has been written and will be submitted.  LEVI is considering writing one on breaking up.
·  We have approval at Niwot for Friday night but not Frederick yet.  Trish may not be able to make it back in time to help.  JP has students to help and can switch between games if need be. Kim can attend Frederick.  Trish will let everyone know if she hears back from Frederick.   LEVI will put together packets with the following items to have available at games: parent booklets, lollipops, teen bookmarks, new parent info sheet, teen info sheet, stickers, ducks, footballs and brochures from SS, TERA and LEVI.  JP shared the lanyards they will be “gifting” for a $3 donation.  He will work on getting more kids and has 60 seconds for an announcement @ Niwot.
· The large poster with TDV info will be delivered to the teen section of the library on Thursday.
· JP redesigned the parent/teacher TDV fact sheet.  It was submitted to SVVSD for distribution and approved for all the middle/high schools.  The district handles distribution.
· Sex, Love and Lies is on schedule and we have adequate volunteers/advocates.  LEVI will coordinate all the logistics of the event.

Other

· The presentation collaboration cards should have information on them about all the agencies that do presentations to the community.  However, regular updates will be tedious, inefficient and expensive.  Therefore, a presentation section will be added to the Youth Alliance Resource Guide.  JP is researching an online option where each agency can maintain their information so the task doesn’t fall on one person.
· Trish reported that LEVI has two Cut It Out presentations scheduled this spring and will be meeting with Dr. Muench regarding the Veterinarian campaign on Thursday.
· The possibility of doing door hangers to certain neighborhoods again was discussed.  The group generally felt it was successful.  LEVI will check on the budget and seek a new printer since the City print shop closes the end of this month.  If there is budget, Mark Deaton will be consulted regarding data on which neighborhoods/etc.
Next Meeting Tuesday, March 4, 2014– 10:30-Noon in the Fire Admin Conference Room
